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August 15, 2016 

Settlement Agreement with the State of Arizona Regarding 
the One-percent Constitutional Property Tax Limit Litigation 

As I recently advised the Board of Supervisors, the State of Arizona will not appeal the 
decision of the Maricopa Superior Court regarding this matter, and a Settlement Agreement 
has been prepared to permanently resolve this litigation. 

The proposed Settlement Agreement is attached for Board of Supervisors review and action. 

On May 5, 2015, the Board of Supervisors voted 4 to 1 to authorize litigation against the 
State based on the State's Fiscal Year 2015/16 Budget that required, for the first time, other 
taxing and political subdivisions of the State, including counties, to pay property taxes for 
education. Historically, the State has funded education in Arizona, along with the respective 
educational taxing jurisdictions, including school districts and community colleges. 

At the time this legislation was passed by the Arizona Legislature and signed into law by the 
Governor, we believed it was clearly unfair to require County taxpayers to pay for public 
education expenses the State previously financed. We also believed the legislation passed 
was unconstitutional; hence, the challenge. 

Due to the urgency of adopting the previous year's budget, the County petitioned the Arizona 
Supreme Court in Special Action CV-15-0174-SA for immediate review of the 
constitutionality of the proposed State cost transfer to Pima County. The Supreme Court 
declined to review the case and Pima County was assessed the State's attorney's fees in 
the amount of $53, 151. 

On May 23, 2016, the Maricopa Superior Court ruled the budget law that required this 
property tax transfer from the State to the counties unconstitutional. The Court reaffirmed 
its decision in a July 8, 2016 Final Judgment. The State could have objected to this decision, 
but notified County counsel on August 4, 2016 that it would not do so. However, the State 
will briefly appeal on August 8, 2016, but will withdraw their appeal when the PTOC 
approves the settlement at their August 9, 2016 meeting. 

As a result of this litigation, Pima County is now able to avoid $32 million of State cost 
transfers, which would have been the amount required in the previous fiscal year and this 
fiscal year had the budget law approved by the State Legislature and signed by the Governor 
remained unchallenged. This victory is primarily what has allowed Pima County to decrease 
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our primary property tax rate by 20 cents from what had been recommended for this fiscal 
year. 

Our lobbyist has also developed a coalition of stakeholders who would have been adversely 
impacted by this action; not only in the last two years, but in future years. We are confident 
the coalition is strong enough to dissuade future Legislatures from attempting to transfer 
educational costs from the State to other taxing jurisdictions. 

Recommendation 

I recommend the Board of Supervisors approve the attached Settlement Agreement to 
permanently resolve Maricopa Court Case CV2015-009739. 

Respectfully submitted, 

C, 
C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

CHH/anc - August 8, 2016 

Attachment 

c: Thomas Weaver, Chief Civil Deputy County Attorney 
Regina Nassen, Deputy County Attorney 
Joseph Kanefield, Ballard Spahr, LLP 
Michael Racy, Racy Associates, Inc. 
Craig Sullivan, Executive Director, County Supervisors Association of Arizona 












